
Minutes of January 8, 2019 Town of Germantown Public Hearing on Proposed Local Law No.1 
of 2019, held in the Germantown Town Hall, 50 Palatine Park Road, Germantown, New York, 
commencing at 6:45pm.

Present: Supervisor Beaury
Councilman Moore
Councilwoman DuFresne
Councilman Kukon
Councilman Sullivan
Town Attorney, Corinne Smith

Recorded by: Town Clerk, Joyce Vale

Supervisor Beaury opened the Public Hearing and Led with the Pledge to the Flag.

Motion to open the Public Hearing made by Councilman Moore, seconded by Councilman 
Sullivan, with all in favor and none opposed.

Supervisor Beaury explained that they will be revising the Sewer Use Law that has been in 
effect for about 21 years.  The town examined it and some places were not paying their fair 
share as advised by Delaware Engineering.  Supervisor Beaury said they examined it and was 
discussed among the Town Board. 

Supervisor Beaury opened the public hearing to comments from the public.

Terry Tunstill asked what will the rates be?  Supervisor Beaury said households remain the 
same but there will be an increase for the school, Palatine Manor, some vacant parcels and 
commercial users.

Motion to close the public hearing made by Councilman Moore, seconded by Councilman 
Kukon, with all in favor and none opposed.

Public hearing closed at 6:48pm.

                                                                                                   Respectfully submitted,

                                                                                                      


